San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

December 13, 2007
Announcements:

Resignations from the HPPC:

We are sorry to announce two resignations from the Council. William Bland announced his resignation from the Council at the November 8th meeting. We will miss his insight and contributions to the HPPC and the Show Me the Data Committee. We wish him the best of luck.

Colin Partridge has resigned his emeritus membership due to an increase in his workload. He has given a lot of time and dedication to the Council. We will miss his perspective and expertise that he shared with the POI committee and the Council. We wish him the best.
We encourage both Colin and William to reapply to the Council in the future when their workloads lighten.

Call for Nominations:  At – Large Steering Committee Member:

The Steering Committee will be calling for nominations for an At-large member to the Steering Committee in January 2008.  At-large Members are HPPC members and are not chairs or co-chairs of their committee.  At-large members are regular members of the Steering Committee with voting responsibilities.  If you are interested, or if you would like to nominate someone, please contact Betty Chan Lew.  The At-large seat is a two year term.  Currently, Frank Strona and Tei Okamoto are the At-large members.  Frank Strona’s term ends January 31st.  The election will take place at the February 14th HPPC meeting.

2008 Scope of Work:  A draft of the 2008 scope of work has been approved by the Steering Committee.  The document has been sent out and copies have been distributed today.  The scope of work will be presented for vote to the Council today.  Members will also have the opportunity to select 1st and 2nd choice for committee assignment for 2008.  Please hand in your committee choices sheet to any HPS staff person. If you have any questions about committee assignment, please speak with Eileen or Israel.
Urban Coalition of HIV Prevention Services (UCHAPS):  

Gayle Burns and Perry Rhodes III, representing the HPPC and Israel Nieves-Rivera and Eileen Loughran, representing the HIV Prevention Section, attended the UCHAPS meeting in Atlanta on December 5, 6, and 7th.  The group Peer Technical Assistance focused on the recently released Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) Program Announcement PS07-768 Expanded and Integrated HIV Testing for Populations Disproportionately Affected by HIV, Primarily African Americans. UCHAPS also had an opportunity to discuss the announcement and the CDC heightened response to HIV/AIDS in African American communities with representatives of the Prevention Program Branch.  During the December meeting, UCHAPS meet with Susan DeLisle, Associate Director for Program Integration at the CDC National Center for HIV/AIDS, Viral Hepatitis, STD, and TB Prevention. Ms. DeLisle provided UCHAPS with an update of the Program Collaboration and Service Integration Initiative that is being promoted by CDC. UCHAPS also planned out the 2008 meeting schedule, including dates, locations, and peer TA topics. Israel has been re-elected to serve as Governmental Co-Chair of UCHAPS for another term. 

Membership/Community Liaison Committee:

The committee met on December 10th to discuss and revise the Membership/Community Liaison Committee year-end presentation for the December 13th full council meeting.  Dee, Chandra and Weihaur will present on the 2007 committee overview.  The committee also reviewed and approved proposed changes for the Membership application form which will be forwarded to Steering Committee in January 2008 for final approval.  This committee will continue in 2008. The next meeting is TBD.

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI):
Randy Allgaier and Ed Byrom presented the POI committee’s final recommendations to the HIV Health Services Planning Council (HSPC) meeting on November 26th.  All motions were passed.  The 2007 Scope of Work has been completed, and there will be no December meeting. This committee will continue in 2008. The next meeting is TBD.
Show Me the Data!  Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:
The group met on December 6th to discuss and finalize their presentation for the December Council meeting. The SMTD committee is presenting their end of year work today. This committee will continue in 2008. The next meeting is TBD.

Substance Use Issues and Structural Solutions:

The SUISS committee finalized their recommendations and presented them at the last HPPC meeting. All the recommendations were approved by the HPPC. This committee is having its final meeting and celebration on December 6th.
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